Policy on Explicit Language in Songs

1. Introduction
1.1 Nightlife is a significant part of the student experience for a number of students at Surrey, and the Students’ Union is committed to ensuring that Rubix is a safe and open environment irrespective of individuals’ identities.
1.2 The N-word and its derivations are an entrenched racial slur that stigmatises Black individuals. Whilst some Black communities have reappropriated the word, it remains loaded with pejorative and negative associations which can reasonably be considered harmful to individuals.
1.3 In a series of focus groups with Black students, it was highlighted by participants that the inclusion of the N-word in songs can create an uncomfortable and unwelcoming environment.

2. Scope
2.1 For the purposes of this policy, ‘DJs’ include both recurring/guest DJs and any students or staff who perform at Students’ Union events, including (but not limited to) the following locations: Rubix, Hari’s Bar, and the Basement. 
2.2 We expect this policy to be adhered to by all Students’ Union clubs and societies.
2.3 We encourage third-party organisers of events that take place at Students’ Union venues to also adopt the approach outlined below. 

3. Song choice in Rubix
3.1 For songs that contain the N-word, we ask DJs to use clean versions or edits, if available, that remove its use.
3.2 Alternatively, we ask DJs to make use of sound processing to avoid broadcasting the N-word in Rubix.
3.3 We encourage DJs to apply this thinking to other stigmatising words that target a particular individual or community on the basis of any protected characteristics (which include gender, sexuality, transgender status, and race). 
3.4 This vocabulary should similarly not be used in communication with the Rubix audience by the DJ or emcee.
3.5 Complaints received in relation to this policy will be investigated, which may prevent future bookings. 
